PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 20th FEBRUARY 2019

Date:                                            Wednesday 20th February 2019
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      BW

                                                      HW   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: LV chaired the meeting. GM summarised matters which had been open at the end of the December meeting.

Proactive Care Practitioner:  The position was still vacant after the individual who had briefly held the post had been promoted. Matters were with the CCG.

Health Improvement Grant: The video information system, which had been financed by the health improvement grant, was working well. Patients were getting used to being called by the system to go to the doctor's or nurse's room.

Extended Access: Dr RP gave an update on the arrangements for weekend access to GP services. As mentioned at the last meeting, our surgery was part of one of what was now three or four 'hubs' in the local 'constellation'. (Our hub comprised of ourselves, Shankhill, Beaconsfield and Harold Road.) For our hub, the Saturday morning surgery would be at Shankhill. Dr RP would take appointments at Shankhill on the second Saturday morning of each month.  Thus far, he had taken surgeries there on the 12th of January and the 9th of February. Appointments needed to be booked in the week preceding the Saturday and were intended for those with acute – rather than chronic – conditions. Dr RP, like the other GP's in the scheme, had to reserve some of their time slots for patients of other practices within the hub. Dr RP said the January surgery had been busy, the February one less so. Members were concerned about the demands being placed on Dr RP.

Cap on patient list: At the last meeting, Dr RP had said the patient list stood at 2690 and that 2700 was a 'red line', going beyond which would put the practice under a severe strain. That point had now been passed, however. The list was now at 2710.  DR RP explained that there were inherrent problems. The catchment area for our surgery was large, there had been well publicised closures and problems affecting other local surgeries, and some other local surgeries closed two half days a week. Prospective new patients would be told the list was full (family of existing patients excepted); but the CCG had an over-riding power to allocate patients to a GP. There was no easy solution. Members were very concerned and discussed what might assist in reducing pressure on the practice. Was the work of the nurse practitioner helping reduce demand for GP appointments? Could the clinical pharmacist see more patients? Dr RP said the work of the nurse practitioner was of considerable benefit – Members very much agreed from their own experiences. So far, the clinical pharmacist had only seen a few patients. The work being done at this point by the clinical pharmacist was largely review work rather than face to face. It particularly helped reduce the nurse practitioner's workload.  Members hoped, as matters progressed, that the clinical pharmacist would be able to see more patients to discuss their long term medication. Hopefully, that would help reduce the demand for doctor appointments from patients with chronic conditions. 

CQC inspection: The practice web-site had now been updated to remove reference to the 2015 CQC  inspection. It correctly reported the outcome of the 2018 inspection as 'good' overall. 

MECC (make every contact count): Dr RP said the staff training required by this iniative had now been completed. 

Private on-line doctors: There was a  brief follow up discussion to the points made at the December meeting about the risks of on-line private GP services. Members remained concerned about both the risk to patient wellbeing and unecessary work falling on NHS GP's. 

Clinical Pharmacist:  As referred to above, the clinical pharmacist's work regime was still being progressed. Initially, the engagement had been for 8 hours per week (Two 4 hour sessions weekly.) Currently the clinical pharmacist was working one 4 hour session weekly. 

AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm) screening: Further to the discussion at the December meeting, Dr RP said he had understood that a representative from the Sussex AAA would attend this meeting to address members. That had not, however, happened. He would see if they wished to attend a subsequent meeting.

Over the counter prescribing: Dr RP said GP's had been recently advised not to prescribe certain common medications such as Ibubprofen, paracetemol, etc. Members could understand that there was necessarily pressure on the NHS to reduce costs and such medicines were readily available in non prescription form at a low price. However, Dr RP said there were occasions when – in dealing with vulnerable people on very low incomes, for example – GP's would see themselves as obliged to prescribe a common medecine. A 'letter of comfort' waiver in respect of professional judgement had now been issued. Members welcomed that. HW made a further point: school staff were only allowed to administer prescription medication to children. So, there might be occasions when a parent would need a common medecine – calpol, for example – to be prescribed so that the school could administer the medication and maintain attendance.

Handling error: One prescription was collected by another patient when she came to collect her own prescription. This was immediately sorted when the Practice Manager went to the lady and collected the other person’s prescription. Dr Pandey apologised to both parties and it was amicably sorted.
Meeting ended: At approximately 5.55 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 24th April 2019 at 5.00pm.

